AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 25th day of September, 2017
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added 9C:   Schedule Public Hearings - Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit

Added 22A: Receiver of Taxes - 2018 Charge Backs

Added 22B: Receiver of Taxes - 2018 Charge Backs for Dynegy 

Moved 19 Police: Hire Full Time Police Officer to after Item 5 Approval of Audit 

       Deleted 10Bi:  Engineering - NYS DEC Water Main - Approval of NYS DEC Contract

       Deleted 10Biii: Engineering - NYS DEC Water Main - Budget Transfer for Capital Project

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,145,335.09 for vouchers 174076 to 174373.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     19.   (MOVED ITEM) POLICE:  Hire Full Time Police Officer

             The Town Board held a Special Meeting tonight at 6:30 p.m. to interview potential              

             Police Officer candidates.  Since confidential personnel matters were discussed, the 

             Special Meeting was not open to the public.  

       Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to hire Nicholas Zebrowski      

       as a full time Police Officer at a starting salary of $53,243.00 per year.  The start               

       date will be effective on or after Thursday, October 12, 2017 pending the outcome                

       of his physical and completion of a full background investigation.  

             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Nicholas Zebrowski                     

             as a full time Police Officer at a starting salary of $53,243.00 and a start date on                                        

       or after October 12, 2017 pending the outcome of his physical and completion of a                

       full background investigation.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

6.   UNSAFE BUILDING HEARINGS (7:00 P.M.):
      A.   10 West Stone Street  

      Attorney Michelle Babcock attended the Town Board meeting along with owner 
      Andrew Massimilian regarding his one story building located at 10 West Stone          

      Street as an Unsafe Building and/or Structure (Section-Block-Lot: 84-5-4.1).
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      Mr. Massimilian stated that he received the certified mail that Code Compliance  

      Supervisor Gerald Canfield sent and informed the Town Board that the two items                    

      requested of him are now complete (filling of the hole and make safe and secure  

      the structure).  The building inspector was at the property today regarding the filling  

      of the hole. 
      Mr. Massimilian said that he will attach a fence to the house so that nothing can                

     go under the actual structure and Attorney Michelle Babcock stated that the property 
     is not in complete disrepair.

      Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield said that the building is under partial  

      collapse and is not satisfactory.  A fence should be put in place until the property is   

      deemed safe by a structural engineer.  Mr. Canfield suggested that the property be    

      taken down.  Installing barbed wire will not restrict children from the property.
      Attorney of the Town Mark Taylor stressed multiple times that the proceeding with 

      regard to the unsafe nature of the building is how to remedy the risk to the public. 

     Mr. Massimilian said that his intent is to rebuild the structure but financially he can’t      

     do it now but he continues to pay his taxes and sewer hookup.  

      Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield said that Mr. Massimilian would be  

      able to rebuild the structure and put it in the same footprint as it is an R3 zone which   

      permits single family and without a timeframe.
      Attorney of the Town Mark Taylor said that it was already agreed that the building             

      is unsafe.  An agreeable remedy of extension of time needs to be determined.  

      Supervisor Piaquadio asked Mr. Massimilian if he would agree to get prices on             

      taking the structure down.  Mr. Massimilian stressed that he needs more time and 

      will speak with Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield, the Town’s Assessor 

      and possibly some contractors. 

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to recess the Unsafe Building  

      Hearing until Tuesday, October 10, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.   The Motion was seconded             

      by Councilwoman Greene.           

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      B.   77 Meadow Hill Road  

      Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the property located at 77 Meadow           

      Hill Road (Section-Block-Lot: 56-2-4) is an unusual proceeding which gives an 

      opportunity to the property owner to come before the Board.  
      Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield stated that there has been six            

      different banks involved and four different occupants.  The property has recently  

      been bought by Wells Fargo Bank in Colorado  and was served three days ago.     

      The time period is as follows: The making safe and secure of the breezeway and 

      garage at 77 Meadow Hill Road shall begin within twenty days of the serving of            

      this notice and shall be completed within forty five days thereafter.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to recess the Unsafe Building Hearing 

      until Tuesday, October 10, 2017 at 7:15 p.m. to give the bank time to react.  The    

      Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.           

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
      7.    PUBLIC HEARING (7:15 p.m.): Stop Signs, Third Street and Center Street
      Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                    

             postings and publications were completed.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby               

of Town Hall since Wednesday, September 13, 2017 and on the Town’s Web site               

since Friday, September 15, 2017.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times              

on Wednesday, September 13, 2017 and in the Orange County Post on Friday,                

September 15, 2017.
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This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York                     

State Law.
MOTION was made 7:44 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero to open the Public Hearing.            The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the purpose of the Public Hearing is                        to Introduce Local Law Amending Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic of the              Code of the Town: Additional Stop Sign Intersection on Third Street and Center Street. 

Gene Piaquadio from Rock Cut Road has been driving for fifty six years and is a               driving instructor.  Mr. Piaquadio stated that the stop sign is too far back and needs to               be as close to the corner as possible.  Many times drivers stop at the line and then go.  
Councilwoman Greene wanted to bring to the Traffic Committees attention that there              is not one speed sign in Kroll’s development (35 mph) and she would also like to see more stop signs installed as the Town needs to think about safety.

MOTION was made 7:47 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Resolution of Adoption of                 Local Law No. 2 of 2017 Amending Chapter 174 entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of the             Code of the Town: Additional Stop Sign Intersections on Third Street and Center Street.        The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      8.    PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 p.m.): Stop Sign – Dewey Drive
      Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                    

             postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby               

of Town Hall since Wednesday, September 13, 2017 and on the Town’s Web site               

since Friday, September 15, 2017.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times              

on Wednesday, September 13, 2017 and in the Orange County Post on Friday,                

September 15, 2017.

This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York                     

State Law.
MOTION was made 7:48 p.m. by Councilman Presutti to open the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the purpose of the Public Hearing                       is to Introduce Local Law Amending Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic”                      of the Code of the Town: Stop Sign Intersection on Dewey Drive. 
MOTION was made 7:49 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero to close the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption                 of Local Law No. 3 of 2017 Amending Chapter 174 entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of            the Code of the Town: Additional Stop Sign Intersection on Dewey Drive.   The Motion            was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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       9.   SCHEDULE BUDGET HEARINGS:

A.   Schedule Public Hearing on Preliminary Budget               

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                               

       for scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, October 23, 2017 at 7:30 p.m.                  

       for the Preliminary 2018 Town Budget.
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Public Hearing                

       date of Monday, October 23, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in the matter of Preliminary                     

       2018 Town Budget.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

B.   Schedule Public Hearing on District and Improvement Area Budgets

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                               

       for scheduling Public Hearings on Monday, October 23, 2017 at 7:45 p.m.            

       in the matter of the Special District Assessments, Rolls and Benefit Formulas                  

       for 2018.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Public Hearings           

       date of Monday, October 23, 2017 at 7:45 p.m. in the matter of the Special             

       District Assessments, Rolls and Benefit Formulas for 2018.  The Motion                       

       was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

C.    (ADDED ITEM): Schedule Public Hearing on Local Law to Override the            

       Tax Levy Limit  Established
       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                               

       for scheduling Public Hearing on Tuesday, October 10, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in           

       the matter of Introducing Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit Established                 

       in General Municipal Law Article 3-C. 
       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Public Hearing date                

       of Tuesday, October 10, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in the matter of Introducing Local Law                  

       to Override the Tax Levy Limit Established in General Municipal Law Article 3-C. 

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

     10.   ENGINEERING:

A.   Meadow Hill South Sewer Service Area: Post Construction Flow Monitoring             

       Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests authorization to engage GHD Engineering   

       Services to complete Phase 3 of the Meadow Hill South SSES – Post Construction            

       Flow Monitoring at a cost not to exceed $29,000.00.  The Phase 3 plan proposes            

       to monitor four additional locations which divides up the MHS Sewer Area into     

       smaller “sub-areas” which will quantify the reduction in Inflow and Infiltration (I & I).   

       Phase 1 (Sewer Inspection and Flow Monitoring) and Phase 2 (Sanitary Sewer 

       Rehabilitation) are now complete.  
       MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve authorizing to engage             

       GHD Engineering Services to complete Phase 3 of the Meadow Hill South SSES –  

       Post Construction Flow Monitoring at a cost not to exceed $29,000.00.   The            

       Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.             
B.    NYSDEC Water Main Extension Contract:
 i.    (DELETED ITEM): Approval of NYSDEC Contract
       This item was deleted from the agenda.
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 ii .   Approval of Maser Engineering Design Engineering Proposals
                           Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to pay Maser Consulting               

                           P.A. a fee not to exceed $8,000.00 for their preparation of a map plan              

                           and report for the water main extension project.  A Public Hearing will be  

                           scheduled at a later date.   
                           MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve paying Maser  

                           Consulting P.A. a fee not to exceed $8,000.00 for their preparation of a                   

                           map plan and report for the water main extension project.    The Motion                 

                           was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

                     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
                    iii.   (DELETED ITEM): Budget Transfer for Capital Project
       This item was deleted from the agenda.

C.   NOB Hill Water Storage Tank: Middlehope Antenna Installation             

       Assistant Chief Lee Slaughter from Middlehope Fire District received a note from 

       New York Communications Consultant Steven Kratochwil regarding installing                       

       a repeater at the water tower site which is located at 35 Blossom Lane.  The 

       antenna is to be mounted at the top of the tower with 1/2 “ antenna line down to  

       the repeater.  A concrete pad will be needed at the base for the outdoor cabinet;               

       a twenty amp electrical circuit will be needed for the repeater equipment and the 

       location will be determined by the Town.

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the Town owns the property on            

       which the water tank is located.  The Town Board will ask Mr. Slaughter to come             

       in for a short staff meeting to discuss the issue.
D.   Consolidated Water District – Cyber Security Emergency Response Plan            

                    Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to pay GHD Consulting Services, 

                    Inc. from Pittsburgh, PA a fee not to exceed $28,000 for their services relating to            

                    performing a cyber security assessment to assess  the vulnerability of the IT system 

                    used by Chadwick Lake and Delaware Aqueduct Tap water treatment facilities to 

                    conduct both operations and business functions.
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve paying GHD Consulting 

                    Services, Inc. a fee not to exceed $28,000.00 for their services.  The Motion was 

                    seconded by Councilman Manley.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
      11.  GOODWILL FIRE DEPT. – Use of Grounds for Ceremony (October 1, 2017)
             Frank Galli asked Town Supervisor Piaquadio if the Goodwill Fire Department could 

             use the Town Hall grounds for a Memorial for Deceased Firemen.  The Memorial will              

             be on Sunday, October 1, 2017.  The Memorial cannot be at the Firehouse because it                 

             is still under construction.
 

             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve allowing the Goodwill Fire 

             Department the use of Town Hall grounds for their memorial.  The Motion was               

             seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
      12.  COMPREHENSIVE PLAN AND OVERLOOK FARMS ZONING AMENDMENT:

A.   Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination               

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board to consider the Draft 
       Resolution of SEQRA Lead Agency Designation and Determination: Amendment               

       to Comprehensive Plan Update and Adoption of Local Law Amending Chapter 185  

       Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town and the Zoning Map of the Town: To 
       Rezone a Portion of Tax Parcel Section 9 Block 1 Lot 56.21 and Tax Parcel            

       Section 9 Block 1 Lot 56.22 Off of NYS Route 9W and Morris Drive from AR  

       (Agricultural Residence) to the Adjoining R-3 (Residential) Zoning District; A                

       Type 1 Action; Application of Overlook Farms, Inc.  
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       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Resolution of SEQRA  

       Lead Agency Designation and Determination: Amendment to Comprehensive Plan     

       Update and Adoption of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the 
       Code of the Town and the Zoning Map of the Town to Rezone a Portion of Tax  

       Parcel from AR to the Adjoining R-3 Zoning District; A Type 1 Action; Application                   

       of Overlook Farms, Inc..  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B.   Resolution of Adoption of Comprehensive Plan Amendment

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board to consider                   

       the Draft Resolution in the Matter of the Adoption of the Amendment of the   

       Comprehensive Plan Update of the Town for the Rezoning of an Area of                     

       Land Off of Route 9W and Morris Drive Comprised of a Portion of Tax Parcel           

       Section 9 Block 1 Lot 56.21 and Tax Parcel Section 9 Block 1 Lot 56.22 from                 

       AR (Agricultural Residence) to the Adjoining R-3 (Residential) Zoning District

       Application of Overlook Farms, Inc.  

       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution in the                    

       Matter of the Adoption of the Amendment of the Comprehensive Plan Update               

       of the Town for the Rezoning of an Area of Land Off of Route 9W and Morris            

       Drive Comprised of a Portion of Tax Parcel from  AR to the  Adjoining  R-3                 

       Zoning District Application of Overlook Farms, Inc.  The Motion was seconded               

       by Councilman Presutti.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
C.   Resolution of Adoption of Zoning Map Amendment

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board to consider the                 

       Draft Resolution of Local Law No. 3 of 2017 Amending Chapter 185 entitled    

       “Zoning”: of the Code of the Town and the Zoning Map of the Town to Rezone                   

       a Portion of Tax Parcel Section 9 Block 1 Lot 56.21 and Tax Parcel Section 9              

       Block 1 Lot 56.22 Off of NYS Route 9W and Morris Drive from AR (Agricultural 

       Residence) to the Adjoining R-3 (Residential) Zoning District; Application of     

       Overlook Farms, Inc.  

       MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Resolution considering             

       the Draft Resolution of Local Law No. 3 of 2017 Amending Chapter 185 entitled    

       “Zoning”: of the Code of the Town and the Zoning Map of the Town to Rezone                   

       a Portion of Tax Parcel Off of NYS Route 9W and Morris Drive from AR to the 

       Adjoining R-3 (Residential) Zoning District; Application of Overlook Farms, Inc.  

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
      13.   WATER DEPARTMENT: Flushing of Hydrants 

 Water/Sewer Superintendent Jeff Guido will be conducting the Fall Fire Hydrant 

 Flushing Program starting on Tuesday, October 10, 2017 and continuing for two           

 weeks until completion on or before Friday, October 20, 2017.  The newspaper               

 ad will appear in both the Mid Hudson Times and the Orange County Post.   Any 

 questions pertaining to this program can be directed to the Water Department Office 
 located at 311 Route 32 or telephone number (845) 564-7813. 

 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the 2017 Fall Fire Hydrant 

 Flushing Program starting on October 10, 2017.  The Motion was seconded by         

 Councilwoman Greene.  

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

      14.   INSURANCE:

 A.   Cyber Security               

        The Town Board selected Travelers Insurance as the Town’s carrier at the    

        Workshop Meeting held on Monday, June 26, 2017.  The amount was not to  

        exceed $288,000.00.
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        Town Accountant Ron Clum received an additional bill which brings the total              

        over the amount that was approved.  Mr. Clum is requesting an increase of  

        $1,705.00 to a new maximum amount of $289,705.00 in order to pay the          

        insurance bill.

        MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the increase of          

        $1,705.00 to a new maximum amount of $289,705.00 in order to pay the           

        Travelers Insurance bill.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
B.    Bond New York City

        Supervisor Piaquadio said the Land Use Bond Renewal date for the Town of 

        Newburgh Insurance Policy #41261653 is effective Tuesday, September 12, 2017      

        and will expire on Wednesday, September 12, 2018.  The renewal amount is  

        $4,500.00 for the Bond License and Permit.
        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to renew the Town’s renewal              

        amount of $4,500.00 for the Bond License and Permit.  The Motion was           

        seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
      15.   DATA PROCESSING EXPENDITURE 

         Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting taking an expenditure from the Computer Reserve             

         Account #001-878 for six monitors to be used in the Code Compliance Department                 

         for a total cost of $1,466.22.  Four of the monitors will be purchased from the Zombie    

        Grant funds.
         MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the expenditure from the 

         Computer Reserve Account for six monitors to be used in the Code Compliance 

         Department for a total cost of $1,466.22.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
         Manley.  

      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
         MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the four Dell 22” monitors              

         which will be purchased from the Zombie Grant funds.  The Motion was seconded                  

         by Councilman Presutti.  

      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      16.   PERSONNEL:

              A.   Request to Hire Part Time Clerk at Fleet  

                      Head Mechanic Jim LaColla requests approval to hire a part time Clerk at a salary           

                      of $12.00 per hour and a start date on or after Thursday, September 28, 2017.  
             Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the part time position was not properly advertised 

             on the Town’s web or outside and that the Town’s handbook will need to be edited.  

             Councilman Presutti said that he will revise the handbook and is very uneasy with 

             the inconsistencies that have been taking place.  Councilman Ruggiero said that 
             there seems to be a variety of different rates for part time employees in the different 
             departments.  The Town Board all agreed that there are too many inconsistencies 
             with the hiring process and that this appointment should be rescheduled to a later 
             meeting.
              B.    Extension of EAP Contract 

         Corporate Services EAP proposes to continue to provide Employee Assistance 
         Program services for the Town at the same annual fee of $5,390.00 for 2017-2018.  
         MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve $5,390.00 to Corporate 
         Services EAP.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

         VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

         Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

               Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
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17.   ASSESSOR: GE Commercial Certiorari Settlement         

               The proposed Consent Order and Judgment relative to the subject property which               

               is located at 14 Crossroads Court (site of the Orange County Choppers).  The  
               assessment of the subject property is $4,004,500.00.  The assessed value equates                

               to a fair market value of $10,347,545.00 in 2014; $10,538,158.00 in 2015 and 
               $11,123,611.00 in 2016.   
               In December 2011, the property was transferred to GE Commercial Finance Business  

               Property Corporation for $17,160,191.00.  Orange County Choppers leased back the 

               property and continued their business.  The property, subject to the lease with OCC   

               was sold for $4,706,019.00 in July of 2015.  The property was sold at an auction      

               subject to an amended lease for $2,388.750.00 in March 2016.  
               Attorney at Law Cathy L. Drobny from Jones Hacker Murphy LLP and Assessor  

               Molly Carhart reviewed and exchanged appraisals.  Cathy and Molly negotiated the 
               proposed settlement taking into account the petitioner’s appraised value, the Town’s 

               appraised value, the potential direction that the Court could take, the cost of the trial     

               and depending on the outcome of the trial, the possible costs of an appeal.  Both              

               Cathy and Molly believe that this was a fair settlement.

  MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the proposed settlement.

               The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.
  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      18.   FLEET MAINTENANCE: Schedule Lighting Bid Opening Date 

 Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance Jim LaColla requests approval to set a rebid 

              date for the Emergency Lighting for the New Police vehicles.  The previous bid that                

              was scheduled for Tuesday, September 12, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. did not have any  

              bidders apply.

 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the new proposed rebid               

 date set by Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie and Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenace                 Jim LaColla of Thursday, October 19, 2017 at 10:00 a.m.  The Motion was seconded                      

 by Councilman Manley.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      20.   ANIMAL CONTROL: Hire Part Time Animal Control Officer 

 Police Chief Donald Campbell requests approval to hire a part time Animal Control  

 Officer at a salary of $10.40 per hour and a starting date on or after Thursday,                

 October 5, 2017.  The hours are not to exceed an average of twenty hours per                 

 week or 1040 hours in one calendar year.  

      The Town Board all agreed that there are too many inconsistencies with the hiring  

      process and that this be rescheduled to a later meeting.
      21.   RECREATION: Surplus Equipment
                Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests                

                approval to deem the three basketball hoops which are currently stored at the               

                Highway Department as surplus.  
 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve deeming the three             

 basketball hoops as surplus.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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      22.   RECEIVER OF TAXES: 

 A.  (ADDED ITEM): 2018 Chargebacks
      Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith requests approval of the following 2018          

      chargebacks for property in the amount of $236,172.81.   

Town


-

$73,680.79


Highway

-

$35,600.71  


Consol Light

-

  $1,358.99


Cons. Wtr 1

-

$45,933.71


Cons. Wtr 2

-

$79,598.61




        
           $236,172.81
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the 2018 chargebacks            

       for property in the amount of $236,172.81.  The Motion was seconded by      

       Councilman Presutti  

  
       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
              B.  (ADDED ITEM): 2018 Chargebacks for Dynegy
       Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith requests approval of the following 2018          

       chargebacks for Dynegy in the amount of $200,000.00.   


Town


-
            $150,000.00


Highway

-

 $50,000.00  





        
            $200,000.00

       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the 2018 chargebacks            

       for Dynegy.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley  

  
       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
      23.  ADJOURNMENT

             MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to adjourn the regular Town Board                  

             meeting at 8:29 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     Meeting adjourned at 8:29 p.m.

   



  Respectfully submitted,

     _______________________________      _________________​​​______________​​​__​​__        

     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
    Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

     BJM – 9/29/17      
